TIM FISCHER MP

Federal Member for Farrer Leader of the National Party of Australia Shadow Minister for Trade





Hon Shane Stone MLA Chief Minister GPO box 3146 DARWIN NT 0801

3 1 MAY 1995

Dear Shane

It is with pleasure that both Judy and myself congratulate you on your elevation to Chief Minister of the Northern Territory.

You have a right to be proud of your achievements over the years, particularly in building close working relations with Asia. In this context, the Arafura Games has been a brilliant initiative, along with others, and I wish you well in your new and challenging position.

I look forward to seeing you in Darwin, if not before Sunday 30 June or Monday 1 July.

Please accept my best wishes.

Yours sincerely

TIM FISCHER

replied 2/b